
CITY OF PRESCOTT, WISCONSIN
APRIL 6, 2020 LICENSE COMMITTEE MINUTES

Pursuant to due call and notice thereof, a meeting of the license committee was held Wednesday, 
April 6 2020 at the Municipal Building 800 Borner St. Prescott, WI  54021

Call to order/Roll call:  Alderperson Seipel called to order at 5:30 p.m. Members present were 
Galen Seipel. Dar Hintz appeared by phone.  Joshua Gergen was excused.  Also present Mayor 
Hovel and City Administrator Jayne Brand representing staff.  Dallas Eggers representing Crazy 
About Baseball (CAB) appeared by phone.

Dallas Eggers presented the request for a Class “B” beer license to be able to sell beer and wine 
coolers during the Pirates baseball games.  CAB has worked out a lease with the Prescott School 
District to allow for the sale of beer during Pirate game.  Insurance has been secured.  The area in 
which beer will be served is from the old drinking fountain to the batting cages.  There will be signs
placed on the fence regarding the area where beer will be sold and allowed to be consumed.  Beer 
will be sold during the game and Dallas requested that they allow for it to be sold for 1 to 1 ½ hours

after the games is completed.  Alderperson Hintz asked by they would want beer to be sold after the
game.  Dallas stated they dress the field after the game and wanted the opportunity to be able to sell 
to those dressing the field.  Alderperson Seipel asked what type of containers would be used.  Dallas
stated cans and plastic bottles.  There will be a crew who will be responsible for monitoring the area
and clean up.  Alderperson Seipel asked how the beer is going to be kept cold.  Dallas stated the 
beer will not be kept on premises.  They are working out some vendors.  Mayor Hovel reminded 
Dallas they would need to purchase from a wholesaler.  There will licensed operators on site at all 
times.  Patrons will be able to take the beer into the bleachers.  Alderperson Seipel asked how 
people are going to be monitored so that people won’t have beer in the stands.  Dallas stated they 
will have people to monitor this.  Mayor  Hovel stated the area where the beer is going to sold 
should be fenced and signs should be placed in the area.  Alderperson Hintz state if there becomes 
issues the license can be pulled.  Mayor Hovel also stated everything regarding beer should be 
completed by 10:00 pm.  

Hintz/Seipel motion to recommend approval of Class “B” beer license for Crazy About 
Baseball with the area where sales and consumption of beer will be fenced as described  and 
no beer sales after 10:00 pm unless the conditional use describes different passed without a 
negative voice vote.

Hintz/Seipel  motion to adjourn passed without a negative voice vote.

Respectfully Submitted,

Jayne M. Brand
City Administrator




